WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting – Wednesday 24th November Zoom Meeting

Attendees: 

Helen Crews (Chair) Angela Fothergill (Clerk) Margaret Thompson (MT); John Smith (J Smith);  Christine Smith (C Smith);  Geraldine Burton (GB); Richard J Bannister (RJB); Pennie Hamer (PH); Jaynie Pateraki (JP) Cllr Susan Graham (SG)

Andrew Santon,  Highways Customer Communications Officer (AS)
Apologies:

Neil Johnson (NJ)

HC introduced Andrew Santon to the meeting. AS had been asked to attend the meeting as the PC had various road/parking issues they wished to discuss, i.e. parking in the village, speeding issues, extending the 30 mph sign past the Cricket Club and also some clarification on the salt bin/heaps criteria.

Andrew had prepared a presentation for the Council to cover some of the issues we had asked about. He would forward the presentation to the PC.
Speeding – There are various routes that could be taken with regard to speeding, i.e. data loggers, community speed watch and temporary VAS signs which would have to be funded by the Council at a cost of £1500 to £200,  physical traffic calming, reducing the speed through the village to 20 which would be difficult as this is restricted to residential areas, road fronting schools and locations where there is high concentration of pedestrian traffic. 
Formal Parking Restrictions – AS said that the Council would have to consider the implications of removing on street parking i.e. where would the vehicles be displaced to and also that any proposals i.e. double yellow lines would have to be fully supported by the village and then would need to go to a formal consultation.

Extending the 30mph limited near the Cricket Club – AS said that this would not be possible as Highways must comply with the national guidance which requires a speed limit to commence at the entrance to the village where the built up environment commences.  He said that maybe we could consider a “No Footway” sign as this would alert to the fact that pedestrians could be walking at the side of the road.

Local Traffic Only Sign – Low Lane – Low Lane forms the main route between Burythorpe and Westow and is signed for “Burythorpe” from the Village. Westow is signed off the C177 at both Henlow Lane and Ruffin Lane so removing the direction sign from Low Lane wouldn’t be a big loss. A “Local Traffic” or “Local Traffic Only” sign could be signed or no sign at all.

Salt Bin/Heaps – AS was asked re the criteria for salt bins/heaps. He showed the Council an Assessment Form for the provision of a salt bin/heap which considered gradient, severity of bend, close proximity to and falling away/towards, assessed traffic, number of premises for which this is the only access, pedestrian movements, road priority. The Highways Officer looked at all these points and the decision would then be made as to whether a salt bin/heap was required. The decision had been made to leave the bins that did not meet the criteria on site but not to replenish them. 

AS asked the Council if they had any questions:-
· HC asked re emergency services getting through the village where cars were parked at both sides of the road making it very difficult. AS said that the Emergency Services would contact Highways if they foresaw any problems, to date there had been on concerns in the Westow area.

· GB asked who to contact re getting road markings, warning signs refreshed. AS said that this could be done through the Parish Portal.

HC thanked AS for the Presentation; the various points would be discussed at January’s meeting. AS said that if anyone had any further questions, queries to get in touch with him by email.

Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes from September’s meeting were proposed by GB and seconded by JP. 
Matters Arising and Action Log
Salt Bins – the PC agreed to fund an additional heap at the Chapel Lane/Rakes junction.

AF to contact Highways and request this new heap
Telephone box – RJB had heard nothing from BT follwing a request in the summer for them to assess the box and if they would paint it.  SG confirmed that all phoneboxes in Ryedale were listed “buildings”.

RJB to chase BT

Queens Platinum Jubilee – JP had posted on Westow Village Forum on the 7th October asking for volunteers re holding a street party in aid of the Platinum Jubilee. To date she has got 3 volunteers.  After discussion JP agreed to Chair a community Committee for the Platinum Jubilee and to ask Julie Price if she would like to be on the Committee. As AF had been involved in the previous street parties herself and GB would get together with JP before she set up the Committee to get some ideas together.
JP to set up a community Committee in respect of Queens Platinum Jubilee

Queens Green Canopy - JP had contacted the Woodland Trust to find out more information re the Queens Green Canopy, they had offered the donation of trees to Parishes to commemorate the Platinum Jubilee. JP said that this was rather complicated, and she was advised to contact the Local Council re guidance on planting a tree in aid of the Jubilee. Susan Graham said that she would find out some further information on this and report back to JP.

SG to find out some more information re the planting of a tree in aid of Jubilee and report back to JP
War Memorial bench – this had been repaired and the materials paid for. Thanks go to  Clive Beadon for this work.
Clerks Update 
AF had provisionally arranged the dates for the 2022 meetings which are as follows:
Wednesday 19th January

Wednesday 9th March

Wednesday 11th May (AGM)

Wednesday 13th July

Wednesday 14th September

Wednesday 16th November
The potholes AF had reported had been repaired. MT said that Highways had done a very good job in Firby and thought AF should email and thank them.

AF to email Highways 
Budget and Finance

JR stated that the Current Account stands at just over £2800 with £1300 being the Transparency Fund. There are water and electricity bills of around £350 to come and also £100 set aside for salt/grit and £100 donation for the bench.

Precept – Discussion was had regarding the 2022/23 Precept and it was voted unanimously to increase this by 10% which would make it £2500.

AF to fill in Precept form and return to RDC
Planning Applications
No Planning Applications received since last PC Meeting 
The meeting ended at 8 p.m
Next meeting 19th January 2022
